June 5, 2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # J.1 Public Comment

Written or

. ; Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support OPECEE
Voicemail
3 1
Written David Friedman Ward 1 dwfriedman2000@gmail.com 845-303-5767 160 Sinclair St 220, Reno, NV 89501
Written Stephanotis Tupou-Fulivai FKP Global Services Inc Ward 2 notis@fkpglobal.org 917-327-1777 500 Arrowcreek Pkwy #513 1
Written Mario DelaRosa Lationo Arte and Culture Ward 4 hola@latinoarte.org 775-378-7025 9584 Autumn Leaf Way, Reno, NV 89506 1
Written Betty Foster Eskier@att.net 1
Written Catharine Cook Ward 4 Catharine.r.cook@gmail.com 944 Sauvignon Ct, Reno, NV 89506 1




6/5/24, 8:22 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

FW: Feedback for City of Reno

Jennifer Pawliszyn <Pawliszyn)J@reno.gov>
Wed 6/5/2024 7:46 AM
To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Good morning,

We received this feedback on the website, which appears best suited for public comment. Please see
below.

Thank you!

* Jennifer Pawliszyn
(She/Her/Hers)

Lead Citizen Service Representative
"'—‘ City Manager’s Office- Innovation & Experience
Pawliszyn)@reno.gov

1E. First St., Reno, NV 89501

RENO Reno.Gov | Connect with us: ODEOOO®

From: City of Reno <reno@enotify.visioninternet.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2024 5:57 PM

To: Webmaster <Webmaster@reno.gov>

Subject: Feedback for City of Reno

You have received this feedback from Betty Foster < Eskier@att.net > for the following page:

https://www.reno.gov/government/city-council

How stupid was that, to cut off horses access to water? Now WE get to pay for fencing. Thanx
you idiots!

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



6/5/24, 9:36 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

6/5/24 City Council Meeting

catharine cook <catharine.r.cook@gmail.com>
Wed 6/5/2024 9:23 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Good morning,
I'm writing this morning about the $25,000 donation from NV Energy Foundation for ReLeaf Reno.

Reno has been selected for the Urban Heat Mapping campaign as Reno is one of the fastest warming
cities in the US. It is well known that trees can lower heat in urban areas.

As a resident of Ward 4, | would like to see ReLeaf Reno utilize those funds in Ward 4. Ward 4 has the
lowest tree canopy in the city and only 5 of the 83 parks. The North Valley continues to see expansion
in housing and industry but is severely lacking in landscaping and public spaces.

This newest grant for ReLeaf Reno would have a significant impact on Ward 4 with the planting of
trees in our parks and public spaces.

Catharine Cook
944 Sauvignon Ct.
Reno, NV 89506

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



6/5/24, 7:04 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from David Friedman

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 6/4/2024 9:45 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

David Friedman
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 1

Email Address:
dwfriedman2000@gmail.com
Phone Number:

8453035767

Address:

160 Sinclair St 220 Reno NV 89501

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-05.

Section:
D Items - Department Items

Item:
D.1.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
In all fairness, | believe choosing a City Manager should be put off until AFTER the November election
to allow the newly elected members a chance to voice their opinions and decide on the issue.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



6/5/24, 7:04 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



6/5/24, 7:14 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Mario DelaRosa

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 6/5/2024 2:28 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Mario DelaRosa
Commenting_on behalf of:
Latino Arte and Culture
Ward #:

Ward 4

Email Address:
hola@latinoarte.org
Phone Number:
775-378-7025

Address:

9584 Autumn Leaf Way, Reno NV 89506

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-05.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
General.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Dear City Council, My name is Mario DelaRosa, and | am the Executive Director of Latino Arte and
Culture, a 501(c)(3) organization. In celebration of Pride Month and our dedication to making arts and
culture accessible to everyone, we are thrilled to present the bilingual play "LGBTQIA+ Latinx" for the
third consecutive year. We are deeply grateful for the support from the Reno Arts and Culture
Commission to this artistic project, and we thank the City Council for their ongoing commitment to
fostering arts and culture in our community. The play will be performed on June 7th and 8th. Thank
you.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



6/5/24, 7:14 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.
Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



6/5/24, 7:08 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Stephanotis Tupou-Fulivai

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 6/4/2024 10:17 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Stephanotis Tupou-Fulivai
Commenting_on behalf of:
FKP Global Services Inc
Ward #:

Ward 2

Email Address:
notis@fkpglobal.org
Phone Number:
9173271777

Address:

500 Arrowcreek PKWY #513

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-05.

Section:
C Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
FKP Backpack Donation.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

FKP Global Services Inc extends heartfelt gratitude to The City of Reno and Council Member Meghan
Eberts Office for their generous donation towards our annual backpack drive. Last year, with your help,
we were able to support over 300 kids and their families, all while building connections between our
local law enforcement, city council members, and the familial communities within Ward 4. Your
support ensures that we can continue making a meaningful difference in our community. Join us on
August 2, 2024, at Dick Taylor Memorial Park from 11am to 2pm as we empower local youth for the
upcoming school year.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



6/5/24, 7:08 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



